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We are delivering a package of public domain improvement works for Gulyangarri Public School that will 
assist students, school staff and visitors to access the new school buildings safely, as well as improve the 
amenity in the local area. The safety of students, school staff and the local community is the highest priority. 

The Public Domain Design has been developed in collaboration with Liverpool Council and Transport for 
NSW (TfNSW) as the Authority Regulator. 

Public domain improvements 

As notified in the 15 September 2023 works notification, works to install these upgrades and improvements 
will start from 13 November, weather permitting and include: 

• extension of the existing median island on the eastern end of Lachlan Street 
• installation of a children’s crossing on Lachlan Street, between Drummond Street and Lachlan Lane 
• installation of a pedestrian refuge on Drummond Street at the Lachlan Street intersection 
• installation of line marking, and signage associated with the above improvements.  

 
See the map overleaf for the location of these works. We anticipate these works will be finished in January 
2024. 

Traffic, parking and access changes 

During the improvement works, there will be temporary changes to pedestrian and vehicle movements along 
Lachlan Street and Drummond Street.  

Where required, traffic control measures will be in place to ensure the safe movement of pedestrians and  
vehicles. Access to properties and driveways will be maintained.   
 
Working hours are Monday to Friday, 7 am to 6 pm and Saturday 8 am to 1 pm. No work will occur on 
Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised. We are here to make sure that work is completed 
safely and efficiently and impacts on the community are minimised at every opportunity.  

For more information 

SINSW will continue to distribute regular project updates to keep the community up to date with our 
progress. You can stay updated by visiting the project webpage at edu.nsw.link/GulyangarriPS. If you have 
any queries or concerns about these proposed works, you can contact School Infrastructure NSW email at 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or phone during business hours on 1300 482 651. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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